## Rice, Martha Baker

Year Featured: 2011 Researcher: Carol Straka

# **Table of Contents**

## **Biography**

1. Cemetery Walk Biography by Emily Swartz

## **Newspaper Articles**

- 1. "In Ante-Bellum Days," The Daily Bulletin, March 1, 1899
- 2. "Mrs. Rice is Dead: One of the Pioneer Women of the City Passed Away Early Yesterday Morning," *The Pantagraph*, August 17, 1904

#### Information on James Rice, her husband

- 1. Research summary
- 2. "Another Liberal Offer to Gov. Moore," The Pantagraph, January 31, 1861
- 3. "More Corn," The Pantagraph, February 1, 1861
- 4. "Caution," The Pantagraph, February 7, 1861
- 5. Information sheet outlining information from Wither's Family Bible
- 6. Wither's Family Bible Obituary of James Rice
- 7. Advertisement for Withers and Rice Groceries, The Pantagraph, January 20, 1860
- 8. "Business Change," The Pantagraph, February 25, 1867
- 9. "Dry Goods Change of Firm," The Pantagraph, February 25, 1867
- 10. Photocopy of index cards from Pantagraph index on various articles about James Rice

#### Information on Copperheadism

- 1. Photocopy of index cards from Pantagraph index on various articles about Copperheads
- 2. Letter to the editor of *The Pantagraph* from "A Hater of Copperheads," March 9<sup>th</sup>, 1863
- 3. "Preamble and Resolution," The Pantagraph, March 13, 1863
- 4. "Copperheadism Illustrated," The Pantagraph, November 7, 1865
- 5. "The Same in 1865," & "Rally for the Soldiers," The Pantagraph, November 7, 1865
- 6. ed. Don Munson. *It Is Begun! The Pantagraph Reports the Civil War.* (Bloomington: Pantagraph Printing & Stationary Co., 2001) pp. 100-101, 104-105, 130-131, 144, 174-175, and 181

#### Miscellaneous

- 1. various excerpts about Rice Family from the Diary of Mrs. Sarah Withers January 1860-May 1861
- 2. US Census data on Rice family 1860 and 1880